[bookmark: _GoBack]Faculty Senate Technology Committee: Minutes from Dec. 8, 2015 Meeting
Members Present: Marissa Ball, Library; Richard Beaulaurier, RSCPHSW; Joseph Cilli, Hospitality; Anthony McGoron, Engineering; Matthew Hagood, Media Technology; Gerard Klonarides, Business; Andy Rico, FIUOnline; Michael Sheerin, SJMC; Caroline Simpson, CAS.
Members Absent: Malik Benjamin, CARTA; Ali Marie Galindo, CNHS; William Ritzi, Education; Elizabeth Rockowitz, Medicine; Hannibal Travis, Law. 
Guest: Charles Young, DofIT Security Officer
1. Correction/Finalization of Minutes from November 17, 2015 meeting
· Add Bill Ritzi as being present 
2. Chair’s Announcements
· Update on Faculty Tech Survey update: 
1. The next step is to include sofware/programs available; Caroline will meet with Matt Hagood to get this done and get first Qualtrics draft ready for Spring.
· Update on placing a FSTC member on the Student Tech Fee Committee 
1. Caroline will speak with the CIO, Bobby Grillo at the IT Adminstrators meeting on Thursday, Dec. 10, to discuss the matter, and pursue with the Faculty Senate as needed
3. Charles (Chuck) Young, IT Security Officer asked for volunteers from the FSTC to test out three possible vendors, each of which have 3-9 short online courses on topics in IT security awareness.  He needs input on the quality and usefulness of the products to help choose which to use. 
· The trial period is December/January; the goal is to improve the current 53% compliance rate in online security training. 
· Gerard Klonarides, Marissa Ball, Michael Sheerin, and Caroline Simpson volunteered.
· Action Item: Caroline will provide Chuck with volunteer contact information
4. Any Other Business
· Upon request from Gerard, Chuck provided a quick update on security issues:
1.  Number of break-ins and losses: Not too many, but some. The major issue is loss of personal devices (smart phones, tablets) that provide a way to access accounts. 
· Chuck Young provided a primer on key security issues:
1. Software is always hacked, and usually quickly. It is important to keep your software patched and up to date.
2. Proper configuration of software
3. Access Control to systems, accounts, and software
4. Sensitive data minimization: minimizing the presence of unnecessarily-stored sensitive data (such as social security numbers) means minimizing the risk of losing such data to hacks. The Panthersoft team has done a 35% reduction of storage of sensitive data in the PS database, for example. The same for data stored with PS OneCard records.
· Gerard reports that a recent Infragard notice (infragard.org) noted a trend where hackers pose as employees of service providers (such as Verizon) and contact customers to obtain access to their accounts and sensitive information. He advises everyone to be careful if contacted by someone purporting to be from one of your providers asking for sensitive information. Matt Hagood reminded the committee that the Division of IT at FIU will never aske for your password.
· Joe Cilli reported back from the Online Committee that they agree our two committees should share our minutes to avoid duplication of efforts. 
· Action Item: Caroline will contact Joe to swap minutes
· Matt Hagood announced that lynda.com is in a “soft open” state; he urges committee members to log in (using their FIU credentials) to check out the available training videos. This is a video content resource for training and course enrichment that will replace Atomic Learning. The official launch will be in January with the release of a Tech Minute video by the CIO.
· Marissa noted that although FIU ostensibly now has access to Endnote, the bibiography software (it is listed as a free resource by FIU DoIT), there is no information on how to access it. The contact person listed is no longer at FIU. 
· Action Item: Matt Hagood will obtain the access information and pass it along to Marissa so the Library has it very soon; and to the committee
Next meeting will be Jan. 26th at 12:00pm. Location TBA.
